Dalton Parish Council Meeting Minutes 5th December 2024

Apologies for absence: 
Cllr Sladden 
Councillors Present:
[bookmark: __DdeLink__100_2029246587][bookmark: __DdeLink__334_25342590411]K. Croft (Chairman), C. Parker-Eland, D. Spence, J Robinson, R. Balderston, 
Clerk: D. Pearson-Briggs
Members of the public:	3
Meeting recordings
Chairman Councillor Croft announced to all that the meeting will be audio recorded as a matter of record.
Minutes from the last meeting.
Minutes can be found at https://hub.datanorthyorkshire.org/dataset/dalton-parish-council
Matters Arising:
Playing/Recreation and Football Field
The football field – This field was not gifted to the parish council by anyone. This land was purchased over 4 years ago by DPC for the use of the football team. All within the village plan. DPC had to legally change of use for the field to designate its use under licence. Since then, over £33,000 has since been spent to get the pitch to FA standards. The upkeep of this pitch is expensive, and this will be raised through fundraising events and/or grants, together with contributions from DPC. Dalton Football Team lease the land off DPC under agreement. This is not a dog walking field, in a similar way that the village hall field is also not a dog walking field. Signs have been placed on the football fields entrance to let people know this that walking dogs on this field is not allowed. These signs have been ripped off and the field has been broken into with the gate lock damaged. The chairman has taken advise from the police, who advise this is criminal damage and needs to be treated as such. Any future damage/issues and people will be reported and will be prosecuted. Nigel Binks (present) will confirm for us, but he believes that the FA do not allow dogs on any football pitch as part of their requirements for registration. DPC and the football team are trying, with each planning application for new houses that comes in, to get areas for dog walking. In the meantime https://shop.ordnancesurvey.co.uk/ and https://footpathmap.co.uk/ or any search engine are examples of somewhere you can go for locations of all the footpaths and bridleways in and around the village for exercising dogs. 
The RoSpa report. Overall, there is nothing that is inherently dangerous. We will have a look at each recommendation in the new year. 
DPC – We would like to get a handy person to carry out quite a few jobs around the village for us. If anyone is interested please contact any councillor or the clerk. 
Public Lighting
Two lights are out between the Moor and Pheasant and the village near where the recent road works have been carried out. We will get the numbers and report them. 
Highway Matters
The hole in the footpath on Chapel Row has now been fixed. Houses are being shaken again as there is no longer the orange barrier around the hole that was slowing large vehicles down. 
Notifications for road works/closures come through from ‘Causeway Network’. The last notification was too late as the work carried out between the village and PD Hook had already been done and dusted.  9th – 20th December Dalton Lane road works, delays are likely. This is for National Powergrid to supply power to the airfield (works ref JD222U19005018).
The pothole that has been repaired over the road from the garage, but is coming away again. This will be reported. 
Anyone who has a complaint or issue with any service provided by NYC can raise this online at https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/ The more complaints/issues they see from different residents the higher up the list of repairs we could get as a village. If anyone needs to claim against NYC for damage to houses, cars etc due to the state of the roads can contact them via 
email insurance@northyorks.gov.uk
Insurance & Risk Management 
North Yorkshire Council 
Room B15 
County Hall 
Northallerton 
North Yorkshire 
DL7 8AL
There will be forms to fill in for this to be activated.
Village Beck
The Chairman will contact SGS to cut back the roses along the front of Chapel Garth.
Cllr Spence reported that the man who cuts the hedges can’t get to parts of graveyard and near where the beck goes under the road the due to machine restrictions. So that still needs doing. 
Picnic Benches
Details have been passed to Eleonor for review.
Planning Applications
21 Houses next to the garage – Zach Cribb from Yorkshire Homes went through the outline for the plans within this application. The entrance has been moved along to avoid an electricity pole. The main restrictions on site are to two veteran trees, under which, nothing can be built or placed. There will be a small allotment of 100m2 and a play area of 140M2. There is a growing movement called ‘Incredible Edible’. This is a lottery funded organisation that helps and encourages local communities to grow their own food. Which is something DPC can investigate closer to the completion of this project. The house mix is dictated by the NYC policy. The road in will be a mix of tarmac and raised block pathing, used as a traffic calming measure. This will be an adopted road, and once completed will be the responsibility of NYC highways. DPC were concerned that the footpath running along the corner of the site ended on the road, within the 30mph section, but with no footpath to join onto. Mr Cribb will look at changing this. Also, the main veteran tree on site raised concerns, that whilst it has been checked over by arborists as part of the planning application, it is seen locally as being at the end of its life and would it be better to remove it? Mr Cribb explained that as it has been designated as a veteran tree, he cannot touch it. With regards to flooding, Mr Cribb went through the plans for water run off from site. Yorkshire Homes have looked at the current drainage and confirmed what we have been complaining about to NYC for a long time, that the gullies are blocked and when they put a camera down it showed they were mostly broken. An attenuation tank will be installed as part of this application, to control the release of surface water down into the beck. The Attenuation tank and pipe work will be built to adoptable standard specified by North Yorkshire Water. There will be wheel washing facilities during construction to reduce the mess on the roads to and from site. Larger vehicle will be coming from the Topcliffe side due to the local weight restrictions/access only. 
ZB24/00376/DCN – Paradise Farm - Change of materials in the construction of previously approved application ZB24/00376/LBC.
ZB24/02161/MRC – Application to remove ‘Agricultural Occupancy Restriction’ from Frendene Pit Ings Lane. 
Moor and Pheasant application has gone to appeal now. We are unable to comment during an appeal. 
ZB24/01956/FUL – Application for a single-story modular office accommodation for staff and visitors at DTS. No Comment. Cllr Spence added that a steel firm has bought DTS and must have plans for the site going forward. 
Treasurers Report
Invoices in;
SGS £1423.80 – grass cutting etc.
Richard Hudson £149.61 – Dalton in Bloom.
NYC Salt Bins - £360
KC Hire £250.8 and £129.60 – Toilet hire for Dalton Football Team.
Payments in;
£150 – Feoffees of Topclife charity.
NYC grass cutting contribution £302.33
We now have a paying in book and can now use the post office instead of going to Harrogate. Which is nice.
Clerk’s Report
Both defibrillators are in use. 
If anyone requires sandbags they can be requested on the NYC portal. If it is an emergency the phone number is 03001312131
Chairman’s Report
Everything has been covered during the meeting.
Any Other Business
Duncan (present) raised the question over the church bells and their accuracy. The chiming seems to have stopped. The Chair will contact Gary Vale on this matter. 
Codbeck Drainage Board are responsible for keeping the beck moving, even if it’s just a trickle. Various areas need more general maintenance, the question of getting a group of willing locals together to give it a clear out was raised, this would be better looked at in springtime. 
The field at the top of Pit Ings lane has had test holes dug, some just by the footpath (popular with dog walkers). some are very deep and are barriered off. We are not sure who or why this has happened at this point. The clerk will ask if highways know what is going on. 
NYC portal address is https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/ this is very useful for reporting issues and requesting problems.
Closed Meeting at 21:05
Date of the Next Meetings
16th January and 27th February
Signed……………………………………….………. Chairman Cllr. K. Croft
Signed……………………………………….………. Clerk Mr David Pearson-Briggs

